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Newsletter Editor 
Lion Donald McConnell 

307 Thomas 

Midland, TX 79703 
Donald_McConnell@outlook.com 

District2A1newsletter@hotmail.com 

Like us on Facebook: district2A1lions 

Don’t forget to 
get your Dis-

trict Deer Hunt 
Raffle Tickets. 

 

Info on Page 15 

Our Lions years is in full swing. We are now settling into a routine and your governor 

is rapidly approaching full panic mode. It was a very busy August for us beginning in 

Kerrville. We also have experienced the arrival of our first grandchild, Elise Joann 

Livingston (grandparents are doing fine thank you), a number of club visits and the 

passing of my Mother. My family wishes to thank those who sent condolences and 

memorial donations to the Texas Lions Camp. 

We have also personally welcomed three new Lions to clubs in Big Spring and Mid-

land. Welcome to District 2 A-1 Liz Lazcano (Midland Northside), Steven Hobbs and 

David Mathis (Big Spring Centennial). Fellow Lions, let’s make their new adventures 

into Lionism fulfilling and fun. 

Our club visits continue and I would like to hear from clubs not visited for available 

dates. As governor, I can now more fully appreciate the hard work of our Past District 

Governors during their year of service. 

All roads lead to Junction, Texas for our October 5th and 6th Cabinet Meeting. Again, 

thanks to the Junction club for accepting this challenge and the hard work already de-

voted to making the meeting a success. We don’t want to miss the opportunity to meet 

with International Board of Directors candidate T.J. Tijerina. PCC T.J. is a great Lion 

and an example and inspiration for us all. Preregister soon using the forms in this 

newsletter. 

We will be distributing raffle tickets for our deer hunt, hosted by Lion Joel Kuyken-

dall has contributed a weekend deer hunt in the Texas Hill Country. The winner will 

also receive meal and lodging allowance for the trip. Be ready for a sales blitz in Oc-

tober! 

Our Texas Lions Camp has now completed their camp season and the campers have 

dispersed all over our great state, with stories of adventure and fun. Lions of 2A-1 

now is the time to seize upon this momentum and begin our camper recruitment for 

next year.  We met a mother of a prospective camper working in a local department 

store. She noticed our “camp work day t-shirt” and the conversation quickly turned to 

her prospective camper son. We left our contact information and the web address for 

our camp. It’s just that easy Lions.  

http://txlionsdistrict2a1.com/
mailto:Donald_McConnell@outlook.com
mailto:District2a1newsletter@hotmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/TexasLionsDistrict2a1
http://ballingernoonlions.org/
http://ballingernoonlions.org/
http://ballingernoonlions.org/
http://ballingernoonlions.org/
http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/index.php
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Acuna Eye Clinic 

PDG Al Owen 

6404 Spy Glass 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-7141 

Cell 325-262-3881 

azowen@verizon.net 

Alert Chairperson 

Glenn Shepard 

1510 F.M 2887 

Ballinger, TX 76821 

H: 432-77-1137 

Glenn.shepard@hotmail.com 

Chaplain 

Christian R. Rabone 

2714 Harvard Ave. 

San Angelo, TX 76904 

H: 512-202-8017 

B: 325-653-2448 

fchristian@emmanuel-sa.org 

 

Directory 

Scott Patterson 

8313 W. Grape Creek Road 

San Angelo, TX 76901 

W:325-653-6655 

C: 325-650-1036 

sap1954@gmx.com 

District Convention 

PDG Roy Landry 

3010 Briargrove Lane 

San Angelo, TX 76904 

H: 325-949-5151 

C: 806-433-2961 

royl43@aol.com 

Global Leadership (GLT) 

Carol Brown 

P.O. Box 623 

Walnut Street 

San Angelo, TX 76901 

C: 325-340-8652 

carolecb9@gmail.com 

Global Membership (GMT) 

PDG Dave Richison 

104 River Ranch Road 

Kingsland, TX 78639 

H:325-388-2091 

daverichison@gmail.com 

Historian 

Helen Wilde 

3209 Southland Blvd. 

San Angelo, TX 76904 

H: 325-942-6697 

C: 325-277-4758 

hmweilde@suddenlink.net 

           PDG Joyce Downie  

                 and husband Lion Ron        

Support 

District 2-A1 Governor Russell Living-

ston and his 2018-2019 Cabinet 

Another area of concern for our clubs is recruitment of new members. A club member 

recently related that she had been approached by a young man who wished to make a 

donation to the charity being supported that day. The young man literally emptied his 

wallet and related what Lions had done for him as a child (saved his eyesight). He was 

passionate in his praise and our shocked member failed to invite him to their next 

meeting. Let’s resolve to not fritter these opportunities away.  

PDG Andy Rodriquez has provided us with a simple and well written how to guide for 

diabetes screening for school children. If your club is interested in exploring this im-

portant service opportunity send me an e-mail and I will forward it back to your club. 

This is an area of personal importance to your governor and I encourage each club or 

zone to explore this project. 

Let’s not forget that all well dressed Lions are wearing their district and state pins. If 

you have not purchased yours yet, be prepared as we visit your clubs.  

As the school year begins, so does a number of service opportunities. Literacy, sight 

screenings, diabetes screenings and helping hand possibilities abound. All it takes is a 

willingness to serve.  

Also, your district directory is now placed on our district web page. Check out the di-

rectory at www.txlionsdistrict2a1.com/.  Thank you, Lion Scott Patterson for your hard 

work in preparing our directory for publication.  

As the Fall season progresses, may your teams win and may we all enjoy the joys of 

membership in the greatest service organization in the world. Let’s all Think Outside 

The Box! It’s great to be a Lion. 

“The A1 CLUB” 
in the Lions 2-A1 District 

Sweetwater Lions Club 

District Governor Message Continued 

mailto:azowen@erizon.net
mailto:Glenn.shepard@hotmail.com
mailto:fchristian@emmanuel-sa.org
mailto:sap1954@gmx.com
mailto:royl43@aol.com
mailto:carolecb9@gmail.com
mailto:daverichison@gmail.com
mailto:hmweilde@suddenlink.net
http://www.txlionsdistrict2a1.com/
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LCIF 

PDG Joyce Downie 

115 Churchill Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 76903 

H & F: 325-651-8894 

joyced2@suddenlink.com 

 

Leader dog for the Blind 

Brigitte Rogers 

P.O. Box 587 

Sonora, TX 76950 

H:325-387-2309 

6200brgmail.com 

Election Manager 

PDG Joyce Downie 

115 Churchill Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 76903 

H & F: 325-651-8894 

joyced2@suddenlink.com 

Long Range Planning 

PDG Al Owen 

6404 Spy Glass 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-7141 

Cell 325-262-3881 

azowen@verizon.net 

Newsletter Editor 

Donald McConnell 

307 Thomas Street 

Midland, TX 79703 

H: 432-520-5651 

C: 432-413-3935 
district2a1newsletter@hotmail.com 

 

Parliamentarian 

PCC Tom Blasé 

2914 Moss Ave 

Midland, TX 79705 

H: 432-2188021 

C: 325-315-7060 

tomblasesr@gmail.com 

Tail Twister 

Kathy McConnell 

307 Thomas Street 

Midland, TX 79703 

H: 432-520-5651 

C: 432-638-1070 

Katmc307@aol.com 

 

Centennial Co-Coordinator 

Emilio Perez 

1205 Gordon Blvd. 

San Angelo, TX 76905 

H: 325-617-4180 

C: 325-212-1426 

epjmrp@suddenlink.com 

 

Proudly Supports our 2A1 

District Governor Russell Livingston 

Best Wishes for a Great Year 2018-2019 

The Midland Downtown  

Lions Club 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                        Chocolate Motivation 

Yes motivation or inspiration can come from anywhere including it will chocolate or 

at least the wrappers. Last week I sat at my banker’s desk and while waiting for her 

I began to eat the chocolates in her candy bowl. The quote on the first candy wrap-

per “Today is your day”. The second one was “Try to be a rainbow in someone’s 

life”. The third one stated “The magic is in the mess”. The fourth one followed with  

“Live life every day with no regrets, it will be worth it”. I believe as Lions, we can all 

relate to these quotes. 

Today is your day”- go out and make a difference, i.e., help at eyeglass recycling, 

eye screening, help at the local soup kitchen, participate in Lions activities.  

 “Try to be a rainbow in someone’s life” – if you make today your day you will be a 

rainbow in many lives. 

“The magic is in the mess” – very true, things do not always go as planned, but if 

you make it your day and be that rainbow in someone’s life you will see how the 

mess can help you through the day. 

“Live your life with no regrets it will be worth it” – make it your day, be that rain-

bow in someone’s life and manage the mess you are living your life with no regrets. 

JUST DO IT  

 

Yes, I did eat all that chocolate, it was delicious!! 

1st VDG Keith Perinne 

mailto:joyced2@suddenlink.com
mailto:6200brgmail.com
mailto:joyced2@suddenlink.com
mailto:azowen@verizon.net
mailto:district2a1newsletter@hotmail.com
mailto:tomblasesr@gmail.com
mailto:Katmc307@aol.com
mailto:epjmrp@suddenlink.com
https://www.facebook.com/Midland-Downtown-Lions-Club-116766571668350/
https://www.facebook.com/Midland-Downtown-Lions-Club-116766571668350/
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Lions Camp Director (West) 

Whitney Livingston 

3603 Princeton 

Midland, TX 79703 

C; 432-528-5763 

Winyiigtn2gmail.com 

Lions Camp Director (East) 

Joel L. Kuykendall 

P.O. Box 102 

Pontotol, TX 76869 

W: 325-622-4530 

C: 409-392-4338 
southwesterlion2011@gmail.com 

 

TLERC 

Sandra freeman 

11425 Mason Street 

Box 361 

Carlsbad, TX 76934 

H: 325-468-8870 

sdrrf@aol.com 

Texas Lions Foundation 

Brigitte Rogers 

P.O. Box 587 

Sonora, TX 76950 

H:325-387-2309 

6200br@gmail.com 

Web Master 

Wynn Alston 

1354 Tre3s Rios Drive 

San Angelo, TX 76903 

H: 325-651-4102 

kwalston@verizon.net 

Director vision Screening 

Jim Chapman 

311 River Ranch Road 

Kingsland, TX 78639 

H: 325-388-3231 

C: 512-422-4930 

grandadtexas@ymail.com 

Youth Exchange 

Mark Signh 

5408 Hillcrest 

Midland, TX  

Home: 432-694-0147 

Cell 432-687-5424 

mmsingh@suddenlink.net 

International President 

GUDRUN YNGVADOTTIR 

 

 

 

 

International Headquarters 

300 22nd Street 

Oak Brook, Il 60521 

PDG Armando and 

Lion Felis Subia  

proudly supports  

DG Russell Livingston    

and the 2018-2019 cabinet      

                   Midland   

                   West Side Lions Club 
                         

                      Home Club of                                                                   

IPDG Armando Subia            

and PDG Bob Edwards  
 

Proudly Supports  

The District 2-A1  Leadership Team 

2nd VDG Glenn Sheppard 

On Saturday morning, September 8th, the Ballinger Noon Lions conducted a free 

Diabetes Awareness Screening.
 

       Despite rainy conditions, it was a good first effort.  Twenty-seven were screened 

including 2 or 3 with potential problems. A drawing was also held for each partici-

pant who returned a second time after receiving a snack and waiting 30 to 60 

minutes before being retested.
 

       We were fortunate to have several Lions from the medical field to conduct these 

screenings. These included Dr. Brad Bundrant with Ballinger Hospital, Sally Lutes 

with Ballinger Hospital Clinic, Michelle Agulera from Home Health, Holden Hronek 

and Sandra Clack from the two local nursing and rehab centers.  Several other Lions 

assisted with snacks and paperwork.
 

2nd  Vice District Governor 

Glenn Shepard  
 

mailto;Winyiigtn2gmail.com
mailto:southwesterlion2011@gmail.com
mailto:sdrrf@aol.com
mailto:6200br@gmail.com
mailto:kwalston@verizon.net
mailto:grandadtexas@ymail.com
mailto:mmsingh@suddenlink.net
https://www.facebook.com/glenn.shepard.75
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Club News 

DG 

Russell Livingston 

3602 Springmont 

Midland, TX 79707 

Home 432-520-3404 

Cell 432-559-9010 
rlivinston3602@hotmail.com 

1st VDG 

Keith Perrine 

4912 Mariner Terrace 

San Angelo, TX 76903 

Home: xxx-xxx-xxxx 

Cell 432-656-3252 

Keith.perrine@hotmail.com 

2nd VDG 

Glenn Shepard 
1510 F.M 2887 

Ballinger, TX 75821 
Home:  

Cell: 432-770-1137 
Glenn.Shepard@hotmail.com 

Cabinet Secretary 

Donna Dugger 

1908 Nolan 

Big Spring, TX 79720 

Home: xxx-xxx-xxxx 

Cell: 432-466-1497 

Donna_d7075@att.net 

Cabinet Treasurer 

Chris Maxwell 

408 CR 109 

Sweetwater, TX 79556 

Home: 325-665-0127 

Cell: 325-235-9235 
cmaxwell@eljentechnology.com 

District Governor 

visits the Llano 

Lions Club 

Members of the Concho Pearl Lions Club 
proudly display their collected donations 
of new bed pillows, twin bed sheet sets, 
and comforters to the Children’s Bed 
Project, San Angelo. The Children’s Bed 
Project provides new fold-out beds and 
bedding for disadvantaged children with-
out beds. 

 PCC Tom & Lion 

Sherlyn Blase  

     

Support District Governor 

Russell Livingston  & Toni Livingston 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EVERETT J. “EBB” GRINDSTAFF    

                                                                               P. O.  BOX 369 

                                  Ballinger, TX 76821 

PAST INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT                       B: 325-365-3515                                                                                      

THE INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION                    R: 325-365-2400                    

OF LIONS CLUBS                                                           Fax: 365-5263                                  

                                                                                            Cell: 325-977-0145 

mailto:rlivinston3602@hotmail.com
mailto:Keith.perrine@hotmail.com
mailto:Glenn.Shepard@hotmail.com
mailto:Donna_d7075@att.net
mailto:cmaxwell@eljentechnology.com
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Zone 1 Chairperson 

Don Eckerty 

5805 S.C. Road 1065 

Midland, TX 79706 

Home: 432-682-2378 

Cell:  

Eckerty.don@gmail.com 

Zone 2 Chairperson 

Marianne Stevenson 

3573 CR 133 

Colorado City, TX 79512 

Home 325-728-9203 

Cell: 509-991-6776 

mcs4446@yahoo.com 

Zone 3 Chairperson 

Larry Melton 

Box 84 

Ballinger, TX 76821 

Home: 325-365-3296 

Cell:  

linlte@aol.com 

Zone 4 Chairperson 

Mona Soland 

304 Kleenayre Ave 

Kingsland, TX 78657 

Home 830-613-4168 

Cell: 830-637-0709 

Lionmona@sbcglobal.net 

Zone 5 Chairperson 

Glenn Shepard 
1510 F.M 2887 

Ballinger, TX 75821 
Home:  

Cell: 432-770-1137 
Glenn.Shepard@hotmail.

com 

Zone 6 Chairpersons 

Larry Walker  

Home: 325-227-8093 

Cell 325-212-9976 

& 

Scott Patterson 

Home 325-653-7227 

Cell 325-6543-6655 

San Angelo Lady Lions welcomed SAPD officer Butch 
James, officer Tracy Gonzalez, and police chief Frank 
Carter to our meeting today. Officer James spoke to 
us about the personal ministry he began a few years 
ago of providing toys to children he comes in contact 
with while on the job. These small acts of kindness 
make a huge difference in establishing trust between 
law enforcement and children, especially in difficult 
circumstances. Several other SAPD officers have 
joined him and now also carry toys in their patrol 
cars.  
 
The Lady Lions will continue to collect new and gen-
tly used toys for this wonderful cause!  
 
“Do small things with great love.” 
Mother Teresa 

The San Angelo 

North by North West 
 

Proudly Supports  

The District 2-A1  Leadership Team 

San Angelo Lady Lion Rita McDow has passed away 
after a sudden illness.  
She was a house parent for Concho Valley Home for 
girls and was a beam of hope and sunshine for all she 
touched.  
She will be missed by many and remembered fondly 
by all. 

mailto:Eckerty.don@gmail.com
mailto:mcs4446@yahoo.com
mailto:linlte@aol.com
mailto:Lionmona@sbcglobal.net
mailto:Glenn.Shepard@hotmail.com
mailto:Glenn.Shepard@hotmail.com
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Club News continued 

On September 6th, 2018 the District Governor of District 2-A1 came to our North by North 
West Lions club meeting and spoke with us about diabetes and the problems that can occur 
from having diabetes. He talked with us about how to recognize it and ways that you could 
treat it. We had a pot luck lunch, but we benefitted the most from the information that he gave 
us. Here are some of the photos of the meeting. Our president and treasurer, Governor and 
wife, presentation to our long standing member Lion Sam Green, our group, and one other. 
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Club News continued 



Club News continued 
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LIONS DISTRICT 2-A1 SUPPORTED CHARITIES 
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The District needs your support for 2018-2019.   

Please help support the District Governor Team, District 2-A1, and a chance to give your 

club some exposure by advertising in the 2018-2019 District publications (Website and 

Newsletter). 

We need your support more than ever! 
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2018-2019 District 2 A1 

Deer hunt fundraiser 

Hunting Day December 1 or December 15 

(Winners Choice) 

2 Hunters - 1 Buck/1 Doe 

2 Night Stay (Llano, Texas) 

Texas Lone Star Inn 

2nd Prize: $200.00  3rd Prize $100.00 

Drawing November 14 in San Angelo 

Contact Joel Kuykendal: 409-392-4338 

$
1

0
.0

0
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District 2 A1 Deer Hunt Raffle 


